Wei Lun Professor Lectures

on School Improvement

rof. Henry Levin,

David Jacks Professor
of Higher Education and
Economics at Stanford
University, gave a public
lecture entitled 'Accelerated

Education for an
Accelerating Economy' in
his capacity as Wei Lun
Visiting Professor to the
University on 26th September at the Ho
Tim Building.

For arapidly growing economy like
Hong Kong, Prof. Levin found that the
local education system may not be
capable of preparing students adequately
for the fast changes in the work
environment or sustaining economic
growth in the next century. He suggested
that Hong Kong should redesign its
basic education system which currently
attaches too much importance to memory,
language proficiency, mathematic skills,
and computer knowledge, and too little
importance to initiative, cooperation,
problem-solving skills, decision-makings
learning skills, and multi-cultural skills,

which together constitute
the 'intangible capital' for
accelerating economies. He
also pointed out in his
lecture that to create
schools that could provide
the new work skills and
cultivate competencies for
the changing economy, it
was not only the curriculum
content that should be transformed, but
also the organization of schools and their
instructional strategies.

Prof. Levin was named one of the
nine national leaders for Innovation in
Education' by New York Times in 1991,
and received the Charles A. Dana Award
for Pioneering Contributions to
Education in 1992. He has published 14
books and close to 300 articles on
education and economics, and for the
last 11 years dedicated himself to
the establishment of the Accelerated
Schools Project — a national school
reform project for accelerating the
education of at-risk youngsters in the
United States.

ARM OF TELEMEDICINE
REACHES XINJIANG

elemedicine specialists from the

Faculty of Medicine led by Prof.
M.N. Hjelm visited the Faculty of
Medicine of Shihezi University in
Xinjiang and its First Affiliated Hospital
last August, and signed a collaboration
agreement on the development of
telemedicine with the faculty on 1st
September.

The Faculty of Medicine at Shihezi
University was founded in the 1950s.
Directly under the Ministry of
Agriculture, it is an important facility for
training medical professionals in the
agricultural areas. It has contributed
significantly towards the development of
medical and health systems in Xinjiang
and nurtured a large team of medical and
health experts to serve different races in
the province. The First Affiliated Hospital
is a provincial hospital with more than

300,000 outpatient attendance and 13,000
admissions per year. Because of
Xinjiang's remoteness and vastness,
travelling is very time consuming and the
development of technology and medical
facilities is greatly hindered. The
introduction of telemedicine to the area
will facilitate the exchange of information
between the province and the rest of
China and other parts of the world.
Patients will be able to receive
sophisticated medical assistance
immediately, and the standard of medical
care in remote areas will improve.
Collaboration between the two
faculties will focus on telemedicine
technology for case diagnosis, training
programmes, and conferences for

Orientation Day for
Sixth Formers

Over 16,000 local

students visited the
CU campus on the
Orientation Day for Sixth-
Formers held on 4th
October. The University's
seven faculties as well as
their teaching facilities were
open to the visitors. Detailed
information about some 40
undergraduate programmes
was supplied. There were
also open-air performances,
video shows, exhibitions,
and counselling sessions.
From 11.00 am to 12.00 noon, special
talks to introduce the University to the
sixth formers were held at the Sir Run
Run Shaw Hall. Speakers included Vice-
Chancellor Prof Arthur K.C. Li, Pro-
Vice-Chancellor Prof. Kenneth Young,

Visitors to the Programme
watch how the transmission

in Materials  Science eagerly

electron microscope is operated

University Registrar Prof. Richard M.W.
Ho, and teacher of Chinese language and
literature Prof. Lo Wai Luen. The talks
were televised live on avideo wall in the
University mail so that more can share
the views and experience of the speakers.

The First Centre for Evidence Based
Nursingin South East Asia

Centre for Evidence Based Nursing

was inaugurated at the Department
of Nursing in partnership with the Prince
of Wales Hospital on 24th September.

The first of its kind in the whole of
southeast Asia, the centre serves to
promote research activities that will
improve the effectiveness of nursing
practice and the outcome of health care
in Hong Kong. These activities will
include systematic reviews of research
literature in specific areas of nursing
practice, such as pain management,

academic exchange, technology instructioi@nagement of continence, prevention of

information and data delivery,
and assistance to equipment breakdown.

falls, prevention and treatment of
mucositis in chemotherapy, and effects

of exercise on health and
recovery. Based on research
findings, guidelines will be
compiled to delineate what
constitutes best practice in
a clinical area. Nurses will
thus have access to the most
up-to-date information to
guide their practice and
decision-making about
nursing care.
The Hong Kong centre
is affiliated to the Joanna
Briggs Institute of Evidence
Based Nursing in Australia,
which means local nurses can share and
exchange, at the international level,
information on the effectiveness of
research based practice. All publications
processed through the Joanna Briggs
Institute will be made available to
affiliated centres.

Prof. Ann Mackenzie, chairman of
the Department of Nursing, points out
that nurses in hospital wards and clinics
do not have sufficient time or advanced
knowledge to review the latest research
literature. The collaboration of experienced
practising nurses with nurse researchers
will thus provide a useful partnership for
improvement and change in nursing.
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The Chinese University Staff Cricket Club

From Pradip Nath, ELTU

It may come as a surprise to many that The Chinese University, in addition to its
many extracurricular organizations, also has a Staff Cricket Club, and that, among
all those organizations, the cricket club is arguably the most active.

The membership of the club is made up of staff from different faculties, and
often includes spouses, friends and family members. Consequently, the get-
togethers usually take on the atmosphere of a Sunday afternoon family outing,
even though the sport itself is always played with befitting scholarly application
and seriousness. -

Given all the activity, one would think that the existence of the club would be
well known to the larger campus community. That, unfortunately, is not the case,
quite possibly because cricket does not enjoy the same kind of visibility on our
campus as say, games like tennis and football, for which there are many facilities.
The two fields on campus on which cricket could be play have never been made
available to the club, and consequently, we have remained largely unknown.

This obscurity, however, does not extend to the larger Hong Kong social
cricket scene: the Chinese University cricket team has been practising the sport
on a regular basis every season for the last six years. Since its inception in 1992
the club has gone from strength to strength, so much so that last year, a plan to
enter the team for the Hong Kong Sunday League Competition was seriously
considered, but ultimately abandoned, when we realized the team did not have
the right number of players who could commit themselves to the challenge of a
rigorous weekly event.

Hence, for the time being, this club will continue to field only a social cricket
team, playing about two matches a month. We will also be taking part in the
Inter-Varsity Sixes Tournament, and the Hong Kong Eights Tournament. In other
words, we have a busy season ahead of us.

Finally, the club had a thoroughly enjoyable season last year, and it is gearing
up for the next, which is already upon us. We are looking forward to another
exciting season; and with the aim of sharing that excitement, the club is opening
its doors to new members. So, no matter whether you are an avid practitioner of
the sport, or would simply like to support it, the Chinese University Cricket Club
warmly welcomes you to join the club. You may register with any of the following
members:

Prof. Robert Jones: Tel 26096886; Fax 26035139
Dr. Tony James: Tel 2609 6862; Fax 26035723
Mr. Pradip Nath: Tel 26097432; Fax 26035157

The Chinese University Cricket Club needs YOU!
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